Firth City Council Meeting
April 12, 2023
Attending Mayor Brandon Jolley

Council Amy Johnson, Shirley Bame, Drew Park and Stewart Portela.

City Attorney Garrett Sandow.

Visitors Justin Johnson, Cliff Brower, Lane Felstead, Stephen Woolfe, Luke Jolley, Amy Manning and Ted Hendricks.

Meeting was called to order at 6:45 pm by Mayor Jolley.

Shirley Bame made a motion to approve the minutes. Amy Johnson seconded. None opposed.

Amy Manning, III-A Trust, gave the financial report on the Cities Health Insurance.

Luke Jolley gave a progress report on the Grant for drainage and roads that he has applied for the City.
Luke felt it would help if the City advertised to get RFP to select for Engineering.

Ted Hendricks talked to the Council about slum and blight grants to help clean up Main Street. Ted thought the City might approach the County Building Inspector about looking at a couple of vacant buildings on Main Street.

Budget Hearing.

Shirley Bame made a motion to hold a Budget Hearing on August 9, 2023. Drew Park seconded. None opposed.

Ordinance 214 changing the official paper for the City.

Shirley Bame mad a motion to waive the three consecutive readings of the Ordinance 214 and approve the Ordinance. Amy Johnson seconded.  Roll call vote: Stewart Portela yes, Drew Park yes, Amy Johnson yes, Shirley Bame yes.

River park was discussed. It was decided to draft an Ordinance on camping fee’s not to exceed 25.00 per night and still have a three day limit.

Bills for March 2023.

Drew Park made a motion to pay the bills. Stewart Portela seconded. None opposed.

Parking lot was discussed, needs cleaned up of vehicles stored there.

                                                                                                        ________________________________
__________________________________                             Brandon Jolley, Mayor
Robert Dial, City Clerk

